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Equality and Human Rights Impact Assessment (EqHRIA)
Summary of Results
	Policy / Practice
	Police Leadership Development Programme (PLDP) V2.0

	Owning Department
	People and Development

	Date EqHRIA Completed
	26/01/22

	Purpose of Policy / Practice
	Police Scotland has a legislative requirement to undertake one promotions qualification per calendar year as outlined in Regulation 4B Police Service of Scotland (Promotions) Regulations 2013.

In April 2021 the Police Leadership Development Programme (PLDP) was piloted in Police Scotland as a replacement for the Diploma in Police Service Leadership and Management (DPSLM). A further cohort will commence in June/July 2022 with some amendments to the structure, process and assessments which are captured within V2.0 of the documentation. 

The PLDP is a 12-month vocational qualification during which officers must demonstrate operational competence within a first line management role. On successful completion of the PLDP officers are then substantively promoted to the rank of Sergeant. Sergeants postings will be allocated according to organisational requirements. The second cohort is due to be completed in June/July 2023. The PLDP pilot is subject to an ongoing Evaluation Process. If successfully approved, the qualification be fully implemented across Police Scotland.




	A. Summary of Analysis / Decisions - What the assessment found and actions already taken.

	During consultation, significant concerns were raised around the eligibility criteria which would have impacted on officers who had previously been unable to apply for the DPSLM during the first pilot phase in April 2021 due to pregnancy, disability, caring responsibilities and other factors. This challenge led to a change in the eligibility for PLDP, with an open and more inclusive recruitment process being used to populate the 2022 cohort.   


	B. Summary of Mitigation Actions - What else we plan to do and how we are going to check that it has been done.

	The application window during which officers were invited to apply for the second cohort of PLDP was advertised on the Police Scotland Intranet in December 2021. Line Managers were briefed to ensure that all officers, including those absent from work, were made aware of the window of opportunity for submitting an application, with the offer of bespoke arrangements to support individuals who were not in the workplace.  

All reasonable adjustments are considered and, where possible, provided to officers undertaking the PLDP.
Arrangements are in place for pregnant officers to be posted to a non-operational role whilst undertaking the PLDP and the qualification is open to officers on flexible/part-time working patterns. Any officer who considers themselves unable to complete the PLDP due to an issue linked to protected characteristics (e.g. adoption/shared parental leave etc.) is encouraged to speak to their Programme Tutor in order for adjustments and bespoke arrangements to be considered and implemented wherever possible. 
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